Site Report — Chignik Lake - January 2022

To: Superintendent Kasie Luke From: Barbra Donachy/Head Teacher,
and LPSD School Board Members Chignik Lake

Outstanding Activities and Events

January saw all of our students quickly get back in the groove. With just a few months ahead of us, students
came back with a laser focus on goals to achieve in the next coming months in order to pass their levels.
Adding “play hard” to work hard, the whole school has been learning and practicing NYO events for body
play and chess for mind play. We have two teams ready and psyched to compete in the Battle of the Books!

Personnel

We've had some turnover in our classified staff. We have a new aide addition and have added more staff
onto our sub list. Even with the changes, the maintenance of the school and education of our students is
keeping on without any hiccups. We are enjoying the addition of a student teacher this semester. She's
been learning much about teaching and the students are learning lots from her!

Standards Based System/Curriculum Progress

Students are still working hard to meet mid-year goals. Tutoring services have now been added to help
students with additional one-on-one support.

Technology Progress

All is functioning well.

Facility Update

Our maintenance staff is taking terrific care of our school and teacher buildings. New subs on the custodial
list are making the school sparkle. Our facility looks terrific!

LSAC Activity

The LSAC met on January 10. Minutes will be sent separately.

Volunteer Report

We have a community volunteer still helping around the school as needed. Another community member
has picked up our Lake Clark Air (again!) deliveries (that have been left at the field — again!) and bringing to
the school. We really appreciate this...we only lost tater tots to the magpies who've figured out our boxes
are food.

Professional Development

The entire elementary staff attended the Response to Intervention Virtual Conference — even our student
teacher. We all came away with terrific ideas to further support our students in their learning.

Pupil Attendance

We currently have fifteen students enrolled and all are regularly attending face-to-face. One is attending
virtually.

Student and Staff Safety

All staff and students have been careful in following Covid safety protocols. All have been willingly
participating in daily health screenings. No one has fallen victim to the Lake's extremely slippery ice.

Subsistence Calendar

Students are working hard within the calendar framework.
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